Family News

Congratulations! Two of our brothers passed

their Ph.D. defenses this week so now we cele-

brate with Dr. Ezekiel Ajani and Dr. Chin Hong

Yee! What a privilege for Village Church to have

these men and their families in our church.
Ajanis will be returning
to Nigeria and Chin
Hong to his family in
Singapore within the
next few weeks.

On the same day—Tues, Dec. 1, both Ezekiel
Ajani and Chin Hong Yee successfully defended
their Ph.D. theses and became Doctors! Lizzie
Ajani is also completing a Masters degree in the
next couple weeks.

And.... Congratulations to
Brennan Bowman and Destiny
Koch on their engagement. The
couple plan to marry next summer.

January 17: Parent Teacher Student

Meeting Have you ever had a chance to meet
all of the leaders and teachers who work with
our students during our 9:00 and 10:30 hours?
Wonder what we’re teaching and what hap-
pens? And have you thought about what youth
group might be like for our younger children?
Well, we're going to give all of our parents a
chance to be with their children as we get to
know each other again and hear from our
teachers our goals and desires for our children
and our children’s ministries. Our Parent
Teacher Student Meeting will be on Sunday
Morning, January 17, at the 9:00 hour in the
Great Room.

Farewells

In addition to bidding farewell to Ezekiel

and Lizzie Ajani and Chin Hong Yee , we
also say farewell
to the Smeltzer
family. Todd has
been reassigned by
the Navy to a post
in Jacksonville, FL.
These brothers
and sisters have

become precious to us and we shall surely

miss them.

Condolences

We were saddened at the deaths of two of
our long-time members. June Griffin died
Nov. 20 after striking her head in a fall. She
was a woman of great

faith, prayer, encour-

agement and elegance.

She had been part of

Village Church longer

than all but about 10

other people here.

A week later, on Nov. 27,
Eugene ‘Babe’ Johnson
went to be with the Lord.
He, too, was a stalwart man
of God. He loved to quote
the late Dr. Robert Cook:
“Walk with the King, and be
a blessing” And so he did.

Fort Wilderness

It’s time once more for our annual trek
north with the Youth of Village Church of
Lincolnshire to Fort Wilderness in
McNaughton, WI. This year, our retreat will
focus on the themes of doubt and faith.
We'll be leaving in the afternoon of January
22 and drive about six and half hours. Sat-
urday will be a mix of broomball, skiing,
skating, and games. Our hope is that we can
engage difficult questions students have
about what they believe in a difficult world.
We'll be heading home late in the afternoon.
Please pray for safe travels! It gets snowy in
January in Wisconsin. Please pray our stu-
dents are blessed by our learning times, and
pray our leaders are rested to be present
with our students during our getaway.

Next sermon series: Our underestimated Friend—the Holy Spirit
By Pastor Lee Eclov

A few months ago, while visiting with several other pastors, I realized that we often undervalue the
significance of the Holy Spirit in our lives. Soon after, I mentioned to someone at Village Church that I
was thinking about preaching on the Holy Spirit, and she responded, “Id really like that. I need it” So
I've crafted a six-week sermon series drawn from six different passages entitled, “Where the Spirit of
the Lord is”

The goal of this series is not so much to articulate the nature of the Holy Spirit (one with the Father,
fully God, etc.) but how the Holy Spirit works to dramatically change the life of a believer. We'll begin
the new year with Jesus’ intriguing comment in Luke 11:13, “If you then, though you are evil, know
how to give good gifts to your children, how much more will your Father in heaven give the Holy Spirit
to those who ask him!”

In the following weeks we'll study Rom 8:14-27 to see the extraordinary relationship help the Spirit
brings us. Then we'll look at the fruit of the Spirit in Gal 5, the sober reminder that our bodies are the
temple of the Holy Spirit in 1 Cor. 6, and finally the freedom the Holy Spirit gives us (2 Cor 3). See the
series details on the Vine flap.

Besides studying the Bible on these important themes, we'll also try to synch up our prayers, personally
and as a congregation, with what we’re learning. After all, “how much more will your Father in heaven
give the Holy Spirit to those who ask him!”

A Night to Remember—Hanging of the Greens

Preaching Series:
December 13 —February 7, 2016

CHRISTMAS, To BE CONTINUED...

Linking Jesus’ first and second comings

“Glory Streams

from Heav'n
12/13/15 | Topical Afar”

“Unto You... a

12/20/15 | Topical Savior”
Communion
12/27/15 | 1 Pet. 1:10-12 On Alert

“WHERE THE SPIRIT OF THE LORD IS”

The Answer to

1/3/16 Luke 11:5-13 All Our Prayers

The Friend of
1/10/16 Romans 8:14-17 the Father

1/17/16 Romans 8:18-27 | Prayer Partner

Watch Your
1/24/16 Gal 5:13-26 Step

Guard the
1/31/16 1 Cor 6:12-20 Temple

Communion
2/7/16 2 Cor 3:4-18 Unveiled

Pray for Village Church in December
and January

That we do not lose our momentum in outreach—
Prayer/care/share; Our Guest Lists

Ongoing commitment to praying together —
especially First, Prayer

Elders: God’s guidance and consensus in the pro-
cess of replacing Pastor Michael and Susan Eclov
in 2016

A fresh enjoyment of the work of the Holy Spirit
as we study his work in our lives




